
  

KELLOGGSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Regular Meeting– June 26, 2023 

Report No. 22-178 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 

MINUTES OF 
MEETING  Special Meeting/Superintendent Evaluation – June 15, 2023 

ROLL CALL Present:  Mrs. Groters, Ms. Rocha, Mrs. Reidzans, Mrs. Tanis,             
Ms. Townsend, Ms. Sellers and Mrs. Ward 

   Also present:  Jim Alston, Superintendent 
Eric Alcorn, Assistant Superintendent  
Jeff Owen, Director of Instruction 
Terri Ricketson, Chief Financial Officer 
 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 
President Tanis called the meeting to order at 5:31 P.M.  
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
The Board and Visitors recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
NEXT REGULARYLY SCHEDULED MEETINGS 
The next regularly scheduled board meetings will be held: 

June 26, 2023 @ 5:30 p.m. KHS Common Learning Area 
July 24, 2023 @ 530 p.m. KHS Common Learning Area 
August 14, 2023 @ 5:30 p.m. Location TBD 
August 28, 2023 @ 5:30 p.m. Location TBD (Goals Session) 

 
COMMUNICATIONS - None 
 
SUPERINTENDENT EVALUATION 
 
ACTION  
A. Approval – MASB Superintendent Evauation 
It was moved by Mrs. Ward, seconded by Mrs. Rocha, to approve the evaluation of 
Superintendent, Jim Alston, per the MASB evaluation instrument, as required by the 
Revised School Code.   Mr. Alston’s rating was scored as “Effective”.   
Yeas: 7  Nays:  0          MOTION CARRIED 
 
OTHER MATTERS   
Mr. Alston shared his appreciation to the Board for their support throughout the 2022-
23 school year.  He added that there are systems in place to ensure the success of the 
district and he looks forward to continue moving in that direction.   
 
INTRODUCTION OF MATTERS BY BOARD MEMBERS 
- Ms. Sellers – nothing; 
- Mrs. Groters – nothing; 
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- Mrs. Ward – shared her appreciation to Mr. Alston for his hard work, resulting in a 

very good first year and is looking forward to next year; 
- Ms. Rocha – thanked Mr. Alston for his hard work throughout the year and is looking 

forward to the next school year; 
- Mrs. Reidzans – thanked Mr. Alston for his transparency and appreciates the fidelity 

of the evaluation process and his commitment to improvements;  
- Ms. Townsend – thanked Mr. Alston for his service and hard work, which shows that 

he is very committed and true to the school community, adding that she has no 
doubts that he is a great leader and she is most appreciative;   

- Mrs. Tanis – reminded the Board that the MASB BOE Self-Assessment is ready and 
encouraged members to complete it by 06/27/23 and that she will be absent at the 
06/26/23 board meeting.  She shared appreciation to Mr. Alston for a very smooth 
first year and his focus of attention on the district.  She is also looking forward to 
next year; 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
President Tanis adjourned the meeting at 6:48 p.m. 
 
             
Marie Groters, Secretary    Beth A. Postma 
Kelloggsville Board of Education   Recorder 
 
VISITORS:  None 


